
Holland Conservation Commission 
 

Minutes of Commission meeting held on November 22, 2005. 
 

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife, Rolf Hilbig and James Wettlaufer. Absent: 

Steven Anderstrom and Helen Kreiger. 
 

7:00 p.m. Chairperson called the meeting to order. 
 

7:03 p.m. Minutes of Commission Meeting held on November 15, 2005 were read, accepted and will be distributed. 
 

7:05 p.m. Mary vandenBerg reported having seen heavy equipment with no silt fences near Lot 47 on Lake Drive 

(lakeside) and of a well on Lot 6 May Brook Rd. Motion made by Mary vandenBerg to have Howard Fife, Agent 

investigate. Seconded and approved by all. 
 

7:30 p.m. Raymond Boire brought in his partially completed Notice of Intent for Virginia Zimmerman, 18 Brandon 

St., Map R-01-C-08. We helped him to complete most of it but he still needs an abutter’s list. 
 

7:50 p.m. Christopher Shackway came requesting a map indicating wetlands in and around his property. A Jalbert 

Engineering map of Robert Phelps’ property that is adjacent to his was copied and given to him. 
 

8:05 p.m. Mr. Sneade, builder who bought Lots 5 and 6 on May Brook Rd. from Arthur Brunner came to inquire as 

to what his next step would be to proceed with his project. He needs to send us proof of a Filing Fee with the 

Registry of Deeds and a statement indicating that his taxes are paid. 
 

Mark Farrell of Green Hill Engineering brought in a map with a proposed well and septic system for Lynn Arnold’s 

property on 9 Shore Drive. Following discussion, motion made by Mary vandenBerg to leave the well’s spoilings 

trench open until project is completed. Seconded and approved by all. 
 

Motion to adjourn made by James Wettlaufer, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 
 
Patricia J. Caron, Secretary 
 

 

 

Copies to: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, File 

and HCC Chairperson  
 


